2023年河北省石家庄市十八县(市、区)部分重点中学大联 考中考二模英语试题(含听力)

于似:	学校:	姓名:	班级:	考号:
-----	-----	-----	-----	-----

一、听句子选信息

A. a diary

B. a library

C. a dictionary

2.

A. take photos

B. cook meals

C. plan trips

3.

A. June 6

B. July 6

C. July 16

二、听录音选句子

4.

- A. Emily spent her vacation in London.
- B. Emily wanted to travel to London.
- C. Emily wouldn't go on vacation in London.

三、听句子选信息

5.

- A. You will surely fail the exam.
- B. Prepare for the exam, or you'll fail it.
- C. The exam is too difficult to pass.

四、听句子选答语

6.

A. Sounds good.

B. What's wrong?

C. This is Ann speaking.

7.

A. OK, thanks!

B. Have a good time!

C. The same to you.

8.

A. With pleasure.

B. You're welcome.

C. Thanks for your advice.

9.

A. She's tall. B. She's 35. C. She's strict. 10. A. OK, I will. B. Good luck. C. That's right. 五、听录音选图片 11. Where does the man want to go? В. C. 12. Which sport will Tony take part in? Β. C. 六、听长对话选答案 听对话,回答以下各小题。 13. What are the speakers going to do first? A. To watch a movie. B. To visit the museum. C. To have a drink. 14. Where is the coffee shop? A. Next to the cinema. B. In front of the museum. C. Across from the bank. 15. How will the speakers go to the museum? B. By bus. C. By bike. A. On foot. 听对话,回答以下各小题。 16. What will they do on Saturday morning? B. Go on a boat trip. C. Go horse riding. A. Go on a road trip. 17. What day is it today? B. Saturday. C. Sunday. A. Friday. 18. What's the possible relationship between the two speakers?

B. Father and daughter.

A. Classmates.

C. Waiter and customer.

七、听短文选答案						
听短文, 回答以下各小题。						
19. Which kind of lunch box	tes are on sale?					
A. Glass ones.	B. Paper ones.	C. Plastic ones.				
20. How much is the library card a month?						
A. \$3.	B. \$5.	C. \$ 10.				
听短文,回答以下各小题。						
21. What lessons does Ms. C	Crusoe give?					
A. Art.	B. Music.	C. Math.				
22. What have the students le	earned to play at school?					
A. The violin.	B. The guitar.	C. The drums.				
23. How many students are to	here in Ms. Crusoe's class now?					
A. Six.	B. Seven.	C. Eight.				
24. How long does each lesson last?						
A. For one hour. B. For one hour and a half. C. For two hours.						
25. Why do students need to buy the book Improve?						
A. To learn quickly.	B. To read in Ms. Crusoe's l	essons. C. To practice at home.				
八、听短文填表						
听短文填空						
Information sheet						
Activity: a trip to Dolphin Island						
Meeting time: at26						
Weather: 27 in the afternoon						
Bring: a28						
Where to have lunch: on the	29					
Visit: the oldest on the island						

1. Would you like a	for desser	ts? You know fruit is goo	d for health.
A. potato	B. peach	C. pancake	D. pie
2. Look at the man _	black. Do	you think he is very cool?	?
A. in	B. with	C. on	D. of
3. It isn't my book, T	om is he	ere.	
A. His	B. Hers	C. Mine	D. Yours
1. When else shall w	e meet again if Sun	day isn't for yo	ou?
A. confident	B. common	C. enjoyable	D. convenient
5. After three hours'	walk, all the studen	ts be very tired	. .
A. need	B. should	C. could	D. must
6. Li Ming wants a n	ew shirt. He	it to the dinner party.	
A. wears	B. has worn	C. is going to wea	ar D. wore
7. How clever your d	laughter is! She	this problem in a s	econd.
A. worked out	B. put out	C. took out	D. looked out
B. I have to refuse to	take one more cake	e,I am full now	·.
A. unless	B. though	C. because	D. until
9. Shijiazhuang is gr	eener city now beca	use more and more trees	every spring
A. planted	B. are planted	C. will be planted	D. were planted
Judy decided to gi	ve up smoking. She	is thinking about	·
A. where she will	go	B. when she will	leave
C. what she has b	ought	D. how she can m	nake it
-、完形填空			
]读下面短文,从各/	小题所给的四个选	项中选出最佳选项。	
Do you sometimes	s forget things? If y	ou do, here are some goo	od 41 about h
remember things for	you.		
Say something alo	ud. You 42	your phone or your walls	et. Then you forget it. I

That can help you 44 the thing and the place. Focus on something. To remember something, you must pay attention to it. ____45 you don't care about it or pay attention to it, you will forget it _____46 ___. Sometimes you forget people 's names. In fact, repeating a person's ____47___ several times can help you focus on it. Practice helps with your ____48___. Take some time at night to review things from the day. Writing something down helps you remember, so you can remember something by 49 notes again and again. Some people agree that these ways are very 50 . Try these ways, and then you can discover that you can remember things easily little by little. C. advice 41. A. opinions B. messages D. ways 42. A. put on B. put down C. put off D. put out C. situation 43. A. room B. furniture D. place B. forget C. write D. leave 44. A. remember 45. A. Although B. While C. If D. Unless 46. A. quickly B. clearly C. happily D. loudly 47. A. size B. name C. address D. number 48. A. time B. family C. memory D. study 49. A. watching B. listening C. finding D. reading B. useless C. careful 50. A. useful D. careless

十一、阅读单选

Bara Finch began to write to Elizabeth Martin 70 years ago. And they have been pen friends ever since then.

"70years is a long time and such a lot has happened," says Barbara. "I have lost my husband and my son, and she has lost her husband and her daughter. With things like that, her friendship means a lot to me."

The two started writing letters to each other in November 70 years ago. At that time, Barbara was a 14-year-old pupil. In her school, there were some students from New Zealand. Among many pen friends, Barbara and Elizabeth were the only pair to form a long friendship.

Technology has made a big difference to how the pair communicates now. Instead of

writing, they continue to send e-mails to tell each other about their daily lives every week. "We e-mail to each other instead if writing letters now mainly because it's quicker and there is no cost," says Barbara.

Barbara and Elizabeth not only write to each other, but they also meet face to face. Barbara goes from England to visit Elizabeth when she has time. They have visited each other 15 times. "Her family has become a second family to me. She says I'm the sister she never bad," Barbara says.

- 51. From the second paragraph, we know that _____.
 - A. Barbara and Elizabeth both lost their sons
 - B. Barbara began to write to Elizabeth at age 15
 - C. they have ever had similar experiences over the years
 - D. friendship ended after they lost their family members
- 52. They began to write letters when Elizabeth _____
 - A. went to New Zealand
- B. came to Barbara's school
- C. was in her first grade
- D. became an exchange teacher
- 53. Why did they e-mail to each other instead of writing?
 - A. Because e-mails cost nothing.
 - B. Because their friendship breaks.
 - C. Because they often meet face to face.
 - D. Because they are too old to write letters.

Katy Sullivan is an actress, an athlete, and a person who refuses to use the words "no" or "I can't".

She was born without the lower half of her legs and has worn prosthetic legs (假肢) all her life. She had an active childhood. She kept up with her sisters and brothers at the gym and in the swimming pool. She feels lucky because her family has treated her the same way they would treat anyone.

When a person is born without legs, there are lots of things that are difficult to do. But Sullivan believes she can do anything. She chose to do two things that are difficult even with both legs.

As a teenager, she saw a movie that made a big impression on her. Before it was over, Sullivan had made her mind up to be an actress. She earned a degree (学位) in theater and

then moved to Los Angeles, where she has played roles in theater, television and movies.

When Sullivan's friend asked her whether she'd like to try running, she said "yes". She was given a pair of running legs and started running. Sullivan was the first person in the world with two prosthetic legs to take up running as a competitive sport. She made it to the 100-meter finals in the 2012 London Paralympics.

She has a positive view of life. She thinks that if you believe you can do something, you should go for it.

- 54. What was Sullivan's life like when she was young?
 - A. She stayed at home most of the time.
 - B. Her family took care of her in a special way.
 - C. Her sisters and brothers didn't like to play with her.
 - D. She did the same things as her sisters and brothers.
- 55. The "two things" in Paragraph 3 refer to ______
 - A. watching TV and movies
 - B. being an actress and a runner
 - C. gymnastics and swimming
 - D. being a student and a director
- 56. Sullivan accepted her friend's suggestion to start running because ______
 - A. she got fed up with acting
 - B. she refused to work in theaters
 - C. she believed she could do it
 - D. she wanted to be treated normally

Many students are taking part in after-school tutoring (辅导).I'm afraid I can't keep up with my studies if I don't do the same. Should I try this myself?

Abai

Dear Abai,

You're not alone in this matter. I used to be pretty bad at math. I took part in after-school tutoring three times a week. My tutor gave me homework, just like our teachers in school. It made me feel really tired.

So after about two months, I decided to give up. I listened more carefully in class and

started to think about questions on my own. By doing this many times, I did better in my study. You should find the way that works best for you. Don't just do what others do. Find your weakness and try to overcome it, no matter whether you are tutored or self-taught.

Li Ming

Dear Abai,

It's good that you want to improve your schoolwork. Every student should have this goal. You should do everything you can to raise your grades.

However, not every student likes to study in the same way. Some people do prefer to have a one-on-one tutor. Others prefer to learn in groups. Some simply like to study on their own. The key is to find the way that works best for you.

My suggestion would be to try a tutor first. You can see how the first few tutoring lessons go. If they don't help you improve your work, you can stop. But the decision is up to you.

- Mike 57. Abai is worried about whether A. she should take after-school classes B. she takes too many after-school classes C. she can tutor other students after school D. she should give up after-school tutoring 58. How long did Li Ming take part in after-school tutoring? A. Three weeks. B. Three months. C. Two months. D. Two weeks. 59. What is Li Ming's suggestion? A. Just learning from teachers is enough. B. Abai should find her own way to study. C. Abai should take certain tutoring classes.D. Tutoring can help improve the schoolwork. 60. Mike probably agrees that _____. A. tutoring is not suitable for everyone
 - B. Abai should try to learn in a group first
 - C. students had better give up after-school tuturing
 - D. teenagers should learn to make their own decisions

Like most people I know, I love watching television. When I was little, I would always look forward to watching a children's programme on TV when I arrived home from school. These days, when I am at home, I enjoy turning on the television in the evening after a busy day to watch a crime drama or chat show. Although I normally watch television to relax and I often feel guilty about watching television too much, TV series are an excellent resource for any ambitious language learner.

When you are learning a language, it is a great idea to choose a foreign language series to watch. The series can belong to any kind: thriller, drama, comedy or even reality television, whatever makes you interested. Watching this series is a good way to improve your listening skills because the characters or presenters will talk at a normal speed and will use <u>authentic</u> language. It is also a useful way to practice your spoken English, which cannot be found in a textbook but is used regularly in real life.

If you are a beginner, it can be a good idea to start by watching the programme with subtitles (字幕) in your native language. However, as you become more confident, you can watch a series with foreign language subtitles or even with no subtitles at all. Remember that the aim is not to understand every single word! You just need to be able to understand the overall storyline and you can often work out the meaning of unfamiliar words and phrases from the context. It can be difficult at first, but it is really important to keep going!

Sometimes, while watching the programme, I noted down any unfamiliar vocabulary before checking it in a dictionary. However, at other times, I put my pen down, relaxed and enjoyed the show. My listening skills have definitely improved and my vocabulary has widened.

So, there you have it: an excuse to watch television!

- 61. If your English is poor, you'd better _____.

 A. try to improve your listening skills first
 - B. watch more programmes with no subtitles
 - C. choose thriller, drama, comedy and reality television to watch
 - D. watch English programmes with your native language subtitles
- 62. Which of the following can replace the underlined word "authentic" in Paragraph 2?

C. Meaningful.

D. Unusual.

63. What is the writer's attitude to watching television to learn English?

B. Special.

- A. He is doubtful about it.

 B. He encourages us to do it this way.
 - C. His attitude is unclear.

 D. He hates to learn English this way.
- 64. What can we learn from the passage?

A. Standard.

- A. As a student, the writer liked watching crime dramas on TV.
- B. It is very easy to watch programmes with no subtitles at first.
- C. These days, the writer doesn't like watching chat shows at all.
- D. If the writer watches television too much, he often feels guilty.
- 65. What is the text mainly about?
 - A. The way to learn a language.
- B. A skill in improving vocabulary.
- C. An excuse to watch television.
- D. The benefit of watching television.

十二、多任务混合阅读

阅读下面短文,根据短文内容,完成下列各题。

Being sick at school is not fun at all. It means missing classes and social events. It also means that you have to catch on work. Here are a few tips on how you can keep healthy at school.

Wash your hands. It is the easiest way to prevent you from catching a cold from roommates and friends. You should wash hands before eating. You should use clean running water to wash them. Remember to rub them for at least twenty seconds. You'd better carry a small bottle of hand sanitizer.

Drink water. Some young people love to drink coffee. But I advise you to drink water instead of coffee. There are many kinds of drinks, but water is the healthiest. You can carry a water bottle in your backpack and fill it with water regularly.

Don't stay up. Staying up late and getting up early for class the next day works for about one night. The quickest way to run down your body is not to provide it with enough food, water and sleep.

Carry some healthy snacks. <u>Sometimes you are too busy to have meals</u>. You'd better carry some healthy snacks so that you can eat them when you are hungry. They can satisfy you before your next meal.

1 题完成句子: 2、3 题简略回答问题; 4 题找出并写下全文的主题句, 5 题将文中划线句子译成汉语。

- 66. To run down your body, you'd better not provide it with enough _____.
- 67. What should you use to wash your hands?

70
十三、语法填空 阅读下面短文,在空白处填入一个适当的单词(有提示词的,填入所给单词的正确形式)。 Do you want to be happy? Follow these steps, please
十三、语法填空 阅读下面短文, 在空白处填入一个适当的单词(有提示词的, 填入所给单词的正确形式)。 Do you want to be happy? Follow these steps, please.
阅读下面短文,在空白处填入一个适当的单词(有提示词的,填入所给单词的正确形式)。 Do you want to be happy? Follow these steps, please.
阅读下面短文,在空白处填入一个适当的单词(有提示词的,填入所给单词的正确形式)。 Do you want to be happy? Follow these steps, please.
Do you want to be happy? Follow these steps, please.
common to have different feelings from day to day, month to month, and even year
year. At any time and at any age, it is possible to feel
Keep in good health. Nothing is more valuable than being
Nothing is more likely to make you unhappy than ill health. Live with your family and love
Live with your family and love76 (they). No matter how busy you are at work, try to spend more time with your family, especially your77 (child). Sometimes, they can really bring joy.
work, try to spend more time with your family, especially your77 (child). Sometimes, they can really bring joy.
Sometimes, they can really bring joy.
with your beloved pets, you may 79 (forget) all your trouble.
Keep in close touch with relatives and friends. You can't beat their love and support. If
you get unhappy 80 (easy), don't be afraid to admit it. Be open to them and say
how you feel and what you need.
十四、将所给单词连成句子
81. dance, does, often, he
82. stamps, he, collecting, likes, foreign
83. here, how, will, long, he, stay

84. to, try, ride, school, to, your bike
85. is, what, teacher, a, patient, she
!
十五、电子邮件
86. 假如你是李华, 你的英国笔友 Cici 准备来华做交流生。她在学习汉语的过程中
觉得汉语特别难懂难学,因此向你写信求助。请你根据以下提示和要求,给她写一封邮
件给出你的建议。
提示:
(1) Look up the new words.
(2) Listen to Chinese radio.
(3) Talk with classmates in Chinese.
要求:
(1) 邮件须包括所有提示内容,可适当发挥;
(2) 邮件中不得出现真实的人名、校名和地名;
(3) 词数 80 个左右 (开头和结尾已给出,不计入总词数)。
Dear Cici,
Welcome to China and start your Chinese-learning journey!
Take it easy, and I do believe everything will get better and better.
Yours
Li Hu

以上内容仅为本文档的试下载部分,为可阅读页数的一半内容。如 要下载或阅读全文,请访问: https://d.book118.com/85716511120 1006133